
SUBJECT: Consideration and possible approval for J. Frank Dobie 
High School JROTC team members to travel to 
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma to participate in the 
Oklahoma Color Guard Tournament October 31, 
through November 2, 2025, in an amount not to exceed 
$1,500.

BACKGROUND: J. Frank Dobie AFJROTC squad requests permission 
for four (4) students to travel to Oklahoma City, 
Oklahoma to compete in Oklahoma Color Guard 
Tournament. 

This event is by invitation only, and Dobie was honored 
to be invited as one of the top color guard teams in the 
country.
    
Four (4) cadets led by SMSgt. Everett B. Valdez, 
TXANG (ret) and one (1) chaperone will attend this 
event. Participants will travel via school district 
vehicles. All chaperones are trained in school district 
policy regarding responsibilities and duties prior to the 
trip. All rules of conduct established by the school 
district will be strictly enforced.

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: Campus-based funds designated for the J. Frank Dobie 
AFJROTC Program will be used to fund the students. 
The approximate cost per participant is approximately 
$375, not to exceed $1,500 total for the trip. All student 
travel guidelines and expectations will be followed 
according to Business Office Procedures.

RECOMMENDATION: We recommend approval for J. Frank Dobie High 
School JROTC team members to travel to Oklahoma 
City, Oklahoma to participate in the Oklahoma Color 
Guard Tournament October 31, through November 2, 
2025, in an amount not to exceed $1,500.

CABINET MEMBER(s): Stacey Barber

CONTACT PERSON(s): SMSgt. Everett B. Valdez, TXANG (ret)
Louis Cannon
Carey Sink

BOARD MEETING DATE: September 23, 2025


